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FTA Announces $16.7 Million Grant for Metro Rapid Lines

Today, the Federal Transit Administration awarded a grant in the amount of $16.7 million for the Los Angeles County Metro Rapid System Gap Closure Project. The grant will be used to implement bus signal priority systems and install bus shelters on Metro Rapid Lines across Los Angeles County. The grant award is the result of funds appropriated by the U.S. Congress in Fiscal Years 2008, 2009 and 2010. 

CTC to Take Up Actions Benefitting LA County at this Month’s Meeting 
The California Transportation Commission (CTC) is scheduled to hold its regular meeting on September 22nd and 23rd in Fresno (see copies of full agenda and vote list attached). MTA staff will brief Los Angeles County Commissioners Dario Frommer and Fran Inman beforehand and will attend the meeting to help monitor and respond to CTC actions benefiting Los Angeles County. The attached CTC Action Tracking Matrix highlights $27.4 million in allocations and $88.8 million in Letters of No Prejudice (LONPs) for Los Angeles County projects, in addition to environmental approvals and time extension requests. Key actions to be considered include requests for LONP authorizations needed to allow the Congestion Reduction Demonstration High Occupancy Toll Lanes and the Metrolink Positive Train Control project to proceed with the contract award. Other key state transportation funding policy matters that are also of particular interest to us are the Regional Transportation Planning Agency (RTPA) for Los Angeles County and that are on this month's CTC agenda include:
· A 2011 State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) Transit Allocation Plan to distribute $225 million in limited state transit funding; 
· The Fiscal Year 2010-11 programming of $87 million in Proposition 1B Highway Rail Crossing Safety Account funds; 
· A STIP amendment to separate the $1.2 billion, I-5 South HOV Lane project into five constructible segments; and  
· Approval of LONP guidelines for the $950 million "connecting services" portion of the Proposition 1A High Speed Passenger Train bond program.
Please contact David Yale at (213) 922-2469 or Patricia Chen at (213) 922-3041 with any questions regarding the CTC agenda, meeting or the Tracking Matrix. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100913_CTC_Requests_and_Actions_Tracking_Sheet_rev.pdf
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100913_Vote_List_rev.pdf
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100913_Estimated_Timed_Agenda_rev_.pdf
Caltrans Announces Statewide Call for Projects for Cycle 4 of Highway Safety Improvement Program Funding 

 

Recently, the Caltrans Headquarters Division of Local Assistance (HQ-DLA) in Sacramento announced a statewide Call for Projects for Cycle 4 of its Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP), which may be of interest to some of our Los Angeles County jurisdictions. This HSIP Call for Projects makes available approximately $50 million in Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2010/11 highway funding for local agency safety improvement projects that can be designed and constructed expeditiously on any publicly-owned roadway or bicycle/pedestrian pathway or trail. For additional details regarding the Call, its funding and eligibility requirements, please refer to the HQ-DLA website (http://www.dot.ca.gov/hq/LocalPrograms/HSIP/apply_now.htm), where the Cycle 4 HSIP Guidelines, Application Tool and sample attachments also may be found. Applications are due to the Caltrans District Local Assistance Engineer's office by Thursday, December 9, 2010. If there are any questions regarding this HSIP Call for Projects, please contact Mr. Ted Davini at (916) 651-8256 or Mr. Randy Browning at (916) 653-4727.   

Expo Construction Notice

As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will temporarily divert traffic on National

Boulevard for construction of the Venice/Robertson Aerial Structure. Construction will take place on Tuesday, September 14, 2010, work hours will be 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. For additional details, please lease click here to view the construction notice.
 http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/100913_EXPO_Notice_BBII_National_Traffic_Diversion.pdf
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